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Dear Parents and Children, 
We have had a very busy week in school with lots of fun 
end of year activities going on. We have had trips out and 
performances of our amazing Year 6 show – GREASE! 
We have one more week to go before the end of term 
and next week sees class swap day on Monday and 
leavers assemblies at the end of the week.  
We are busy completing end of term jobs whilst also 
thinking ahead for transition and the new school year.  
 

We want to send our best wishes and love to 
Mrs Joule who, on the Year 5 trip to the Peak 
District on Tuesday, cracked several bones 
under her kneecap.  She had surgery to repair 

her knee yesterday, the operation went well and Mrs 
Joule is in good spirits.  She is really sad to be missing the 
end of year activities planned in school but will be back 
in school in very soon.  We wish her all the very best in 
her knee recovery going forward. 

 

  

Thought of the Week  

 

Celebration Assembly 

 

Another fabulous Friday assembly ☺ 

EYFS 

Alicja, Arche & Mylo, Ella 
Y1 

Savannah, Blake & Olivia 
Y2 

Ruby & Erin, Alfie & Paisley 
Y3 

Reuben, Harrison & Lola, Ava & Isla 
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Y4 
Madison, Tommy & Albie 

Y5 
Tyler, Mina & Layla, Imogen 

Y6 
The Whole of Year 6 

 

Talents & Achievements 

Maisie & Isla in Miss Collins EYFS Class 
took part in a dance show 

Olivia B also in Miss Collins class has 
gained a medal to her dancing. 

Theo in Miss Collins class has gained his 
level 1 certificate in swimming.  

Grease  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mablins Lane Year 6 pupils presented their end of term 
performance of Grease the musical yesterday afternoon 
and last night. Their final show is tonight at 6.00pm! We 
have been blown away with our amazing talented actors 
and actresses, they have shown great dedication, talent 
and support for each other. The show was truly fabulous 
and they have all made us so proud!  

Well Done YEAR 6! 

Thank you also to parents who have supported with 
costumes and attending the show. A big thanks also to 
Mablins Lane staff who have worked tirelessly to put on 

this great show for Year 6 😊 

Here’s just a few pictures of the show, we don’t want spoi 

 

 

 

 
End of Year reports 

 

End of year reports are due to be distributed via email 
later today. Please look out for this email and let us 
know if you don’t receive it. 

Year 6 SAT’s results have been printed and will be 
distributed later today by the class teachers.  If your child 
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does not bring home an envelope contact the school 
office. 

Win a laptop!!! 
We will be raffling this laptop over the next few weeks. 
We hope to raise additional funds for our playground 
markings. Raffle tickets are selling for £2.00 a strip (5 
tickets.) The draw will take place on the last day of term 
– Friday 21st July. If you would like to purchase raffle 
tickets then please send your money into school in an 
envelope marked LAPTOP RAFFLE. We will then send 

your tickets home. Thank you 😊 

 

 
 

 

 

Tablets – Y3 to Y6 
All children’s Samsung 
tablet/charger/plug should 
now be back in school so 
that we can carry out 
maintenance work on them 
during the summer holidays. Your child will be re-issued 
with their tablet in September 23 to use in school and at 
home if you give permission for this.  
PLEASE, please can we ask that all tablets are returned 
with their charger and plug! To purchase a new 
charger/plug will cost £10.00 per unit and we don’t want 
to charge parents for missing items. Thank you. 
 
Year 5 – Shutlingsloe 
Year 5 had a great day on Tuesday climbing to the top of 
Shutlingsloe near to Macclesfield in the Peak District. 

They all did so well and reached the summit 😊Job Well 
Done Year 5! 
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Year 3 – Cadburys World 
Year 3 had a lovely day at Cadburys World on Wednesday 
to complete their topic. We heard lots of chocolate was 
eaten and they all had a great time! 
 

 
 

 
 

 

Design a Bike Helmet Competition 

The Cheshire Police PCSO’s in association with Halfords 
and Hobby Craft held a competition with all the local 
schools in the area and Olivia from Year 6 was one of the 
winners.  Here she is receiving her winning bike helmet 
with her design printed on it.  The PCSO’s said that 
Olivia’s design was one of their favourites. 

 

 

School Uniform 
We are proud of our school uniform and how smart it 
looks. Please support us by encouraging your child to 
wear the correct uniform. We have noticed lots of 
trainers recently. We understand that parents may not 
be able to afford school shoes and trainers, but we ask 
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Cheese Flan Jacket potato with Dorset Apple Cake 
With salad a choice of filling/s or  
Potatoes (v) (v) Fresh Fruit 

Roast chicken & Cheese ploughman’s Chocolate orange 
Stuffing, potatoes, Toastie with kracholette or fresh 
Vegetables & gravy vegetable sticks (v) fruit

 Pasta (v) Brownie  

that children only come to school in dark trainers and not 
white or multi-coloured ones. We are actually seeing 
some very expensive trainers – they are not part of our 
uniform code. 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Contact Details 
If you have moved house, changed telephone number or 
would like to make changes to emergency contact 
numbers, please email:- 
admin@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk  with details and we 
will amend our records. 

 

 

Library Summer Reading Challenge 2023 

The Summer Reading Challenge is ON. 

Ready, Set, Read! is the name of the game and this 
year, you guessed it, our theme is sports and games. 

Take part in your local library or online, at Summer 
Reading Challenge.  Set a reading goal and log your 
books on your profile.  When you reach your goal 
you will unlock some digital goodies. 

 

Cheshire East Holiday Activity and 
Food Programme (HAF) 

Cheshire East Council has teamed up with a 
number of local schools, childcare and holiday 
club providers, community and voluntary 
organisations, to provide free fun activities during 
the summer holidays. The activities are available 
across Cheshire East for children and young 
people who are eligible for benefits-related free 
school meals (FSM). The free places are funded 
by the Department for Education as part of the 
government’s Holiday Activity and Food (HAF) 
programme being delivered by local authorities 
across the country. This programme has already 
successfully run in Cheshire East during the 2021 
and 2022 school holidays. For further information 
about this holiday activity programme visit this 
government website.  
 

PLEASE WEAR CORRECT 
SCHOOL UNIFORM 

SCHOOL LUNCHES 

EYFS, Y1 &2 ENTITLED TO FREE SCHOOL MEALS 
Y3, 4, 5 &6 MEALS COST £2.40  

PLEASE PAY IN ADVANCE VIA THE  
CHESHIRE EAST EPAYMENT 

CONTACT DETAILS 
DON’T FORGET TO UPDATE THE 
OFFICE IF YOU CHANGE YOUR 

ADDRESS, TELEPHONE NUMBER OR 
EMERGENCY CONTACT DETAILS 

Beef Burger in a bun Vegetarian Burger in  
with saute potatoes a Bun with saute Fruit jelly or yoghurt 
& coleslaw potatoes & coleslaw  

TUESDAY 

MONDAY 

Mild chilli beef Vegetarian ravioli  Summer Fruit 
with with a homemade Sponge or 
rice tomato sauce (v) Fresh Fruit 

THURSDAY 

WEDNESDAY 

Fish Fingers with Cheese & tomato Shortbread finger 
Chips, baked beans Pizza with chips & with Fruit chunk or 
Or Peas peas or sweetcorn (v) Fresh Fruit 

FRIDAY 

mailto:admin@mablinslane.cheshire.sch.uk
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/holiday-activities-and-food-programme/holiday-activities-and-food-programme-2021
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/holiday-activities-and-food-programme/holiday-activities-and-food-programme-2021
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/holiday-activities-and-food-programme/holiday-activities-and-food-programme-2021
https://summerreadingchallenge.org.uk/
https://online.cheshireeast.gov.uk/Cec.SchoolsEPayments.Internet/Account/Login?ReturnUrl=%2FCec.SchoolsEPayments.Internet%2F%20%20
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Children and young people will be able to access 
a variety of free activity sessions during the 
summer school holidays, including specific 
provisions available for children with SEND or 
additional needs. The sessions will include a 
variety of fun activities, including sports, arts and 
crafts, baking/cooking, games, trips out and other 
exciting opportunities to learn and develop skills, 
alongside a nutritious meal each day.  
 
Finding an activity to book onto is easy –  
1. You can view the list of our HAF providers by 

visiting the HAF Live Well Cheshire East directory 

page. On this page there is an interactive Google 

map identifying the locations of our HAF providers 

across Cheshire East, so you will be able to find 

providers who are local to where you live or want 

to visit.  

2. Once you have found a provider you are 
interested in, to find out more about them and to 
book onto their sessions you can visit the Cheshire 
East Family Information Service Events page. 
Once you are on this page you can search the 
provider by name, read their offer and book your 
place by following their booking instructions.  
 
3. Alternatively, you can visit the Cheshire East 
Family Information Service Events page and 
browse the fantastic range of summer activities on 
offer. Our HAF logo will help you identify the 
activities that are part of this exciting summer HAF 
programme. When you find an activity, you can 
follow the HAF providers instructions and book 
your place.  
 
Please be aware that places are limited, and 
spaces will go quickly. 
  
The HAF programme offers a wide range of 
support for families and goes well beyond the 
delivery of food: it provides enriching activities and 
is an opportunity to learn and socialise, an 
important source of childcare, and a point of 
contact for children and families during holiday 
periods that can be vital for them in accessing 
support and services.  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
With kind regards 
 
Jenny Wagstaffe – Deputy headteacher 
 
 

School Dates for Your Diary 

Date Event 

Monday 17th July Class Swap morning 

Monday 17th July Rounders Y6 V teachers 

Thursday 20th July Y6 Leavers Assembly (09:15) 
for Y6 parents 

Friday 21st July END OF SUMMER TERM 

  

Monday 4th 
September 2023 

Children start school – new 
academic year 23/24  

 
 
 
 

Keeping in touch 

 Our main switchboard telephone number 
is 01270 749908 and will show as this on 
caller ID 

WHEN THE SUN SHINES 
PLEASE REMEMBER A HAT, SUNSCREEN 

AND A REFILLABLE WATER BOTTLE 

https://livewellservices.cheshireeast.gov.uk/Services/6640
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/livewell/care-and-support-for-children/how-do-i-get-early-help-for-my-child/family-information-service/fis-events/events-calendar.aspx
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/livewell/care-and-support-for-children/how-do-i-get-early-help-for-my-child/family-information-service/fis-events/events-calendar.aspx
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/livewell/care-and-support-for-children/how-do-i-get-early-help-for-my-child/family-information-service/fis-events/events-calendar.aspx
https://www.cheshireeast.gov.uk/livewell/care-and-support-for-children/how-do-i-get-early-help-for-my-child/family-information-service/fis-events/events-calendar.aspx
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We use e-mail as our main method of 
communicating with parents and carers 
as it’s quick, efficient and cost effective.  
Please make sure we have your current e-
mail address so you don’t miss important 
communications. 

 We also distribute up-to-the-minute 
information via Twitter @MablinsSchool 
which can be viewed on the front page of 
our website 

 
www.mablinslaneschool.co.uk 

 
Please be reminded that the teachers are busy with their 
classes during the day and are not available for 
appointments unless previously arranged. The best time 
for appointments is after school. 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 
 
The Summer of Science Festival 
The Summer of Science festival will be starting in a few 
weeks at Nantwich Museum. It ranges over the 
environment, sustainability, the science of salt and lots 
more. Details are available on the Nantwich Museum 
website: Nantwich Museum, Welcome - Historic Market 
Town Museum, Cheshire. 
 

 
 

 

https://nantwichmuseum.org.uk/
https://nantwichmuseum.org.uk/

